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Diagram 1: Final Vote Participation  

 

 

 

 

2. CiVS Independence Declaration 
 

The Australian Workers' Union Protected Action Ballot has been managed and declared 

independent of all other parties. 

 

The Australian Workers' Union Protected Action Ballot result has been audited and the declared 

result is assured. 

 

Yours Sincerely, 

 

 

Mike Michael 
Managing Director 
Democratic Outcomes Pty Ltd 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1. Ballot Result 

 
Total Eligible Voters:  54 

Total Participated:  39 

 

39 out of 54 have answered all questions  72.2%  

Final Ballot Audit: Thursday, 17 April 2025 at 2.05pm AWST 

 

 

AustiJ'aliia1n Workers' Union Protected Actiion Ballot (B2025/571 ) 

Vote rs: 54 

Total Participated: 39 (72.2%} 

CiVS 
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3. Questions and Results 
 

Question 1 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Question 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

111 .support of reachi11g a11 enterprise agreement w ith your ,employer, do you 
endor.sethe taking of protected indust rial action by AWU members against your 
employer, which may involve taking se:Parately, concurrently and!/or 
consecutively any or alll of t he actions set out below: 

1. An unlimited number of stoppages of t he performance of work for t he 
durat ion of 30 minutes? 

■ Yes - 39 (100.0%) 

■ No - 0 (0%) 

lln support of reach ing an enterprise agreement with your emplloyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industrial action lby AWU members against your 
employer, w hich may involve taking separately, oo:ncurrently and/or 
consecuUvely any or all ofthe actions set out below: 

2 ,, An u n I imited number of stoppages of t he pe rforma nee of work for the 
durat ion of 1 hour? 

■ Yes - 39 (100.0%) 

■ No - 0 (0%) 
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Question 3 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 4 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In .support ,of reach ing an enterprise agreement with your ,emp!loyer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected industrial action by AWU rnembers against your 
employer, which may i11volve taking separately, concurrent ly and/or 
consecutively any or all of the act ions set out below: 

3. An un limited number of bans for an indefinite period on sending emails? 

■ Yes - 39 (1:00.0%) 

■ No - 0 (0%) 

hil .suppo:rt of reach ing an enterprise agreement with your emp'loyer, do you 
endorse th,e taking of protected indust ria l action by AWU members against your 
employer, which may ii11volve taking se1parately, concurrently andi/or 
consecutively any or all of the actions Soet out below: 

4. An un limited number of bans for an indefin ite period on fin alising and 
printing reports? 

■ Yes - 39 (100.0%) 

■ No - 0 (0%) 
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Question 5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 6 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support ,ofreach ing alil enterprise agreement with your emplloyer, do you 
endorse t he taking of protected industrial action lby AWU members against your 
employer, which may ililvolve taking separately, oo:ncurrently and/or 
consecutiively any or al I of t he actions s,et out below : 

5., An un limited number of bans for an indefinite period on submitti ng or 
sending reports to Vertech or to any ot her entity or person? 

■ Yes - 39 (100.0%) 

■ No - 0 (0%) 

llil support ,of reach ing alil enterprise agreement with your emp loye r, do you 
endorse t he taking of protected industrial action by AWU members against your 
employer, which may ililvolve taking separately, oo:ncurrently and/or 
consecutiively any or al I of t he actions set out below: 

6., An un limited number of bans for an indefinit e period on submitting or 
sending draft or ililcomplete reports t o Vertech or to any ot her ent ity or person? 

■ Yes - 39 (:W0.0%) 

■ No - 0 (0%) 
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Question 7 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 8 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In suppo:rt ,of reaching an enterprise agreement w ith your employer, do you 
endorse th,e taking of protected industrial action by AWU members against your 
employer, which may involve talking se1parately, ooncurrently andi/or 
consecutively any or alll of the actions s,et out below: 

7., An un limited number of bans for an indefinite per iod on using SAP for 
enteriing data or any records relating to the t ime taken to complete particular 
tasks or jobs? 

■ Yes - 39 (100.0%) 

■ No -0 (0%) 

1111 support ofreaching an enterprise agreement with your emplloye r, do you 
endorse t he taking of protected industria l action by AWU members against your 
employer, which may involve taking separately, oo:ncurrently and!/or 
consecutir~ely any o,r alll of the actions set out bellow: 

8., An un limited number of bans for an indefinit e period on using SAP to confi rm 
the state of equ ipment? 

■ Yes - 39 ('.W0.0%) 

■ No - 0 (0%) 
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Question 9 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
Question 10 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

111 suppo:rt ,of reach ing an enterprise agreement with your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected indust rial action by AWU members against your 
employer, which may involve taking separately, oo:ncurrent ly and(/or 
consecutively any or al I of the actions set out below: 

9. An un limited number of bans for an indefiniit e per i,od on meet ing with 
Vertech management via phone, video conference or any other electronic 
device or means? 

■ Yes - 39 (1i00.0%) 

■ No-0 (0%) 

In support of reach ing an enterprise agreement w ith your employer, do you 
endorse the taking of protected indust rial actio:n by AWU members against your 
employer, which may involve ta'king separately, ooncurrent ly and/or 
consecutiively any or alll of t he actions set out bellow: 

10. An unlimit ed number of bans for an indefinite period on rope access 
qua lified employees calibrating UT sets? 

■ Yes - 39 (100.0%) 

■ No- 0 f0%) 
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Question 11 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In support of reaching an enterprise agreement with your emp loyer, do you 
endorse t h,e taking of protected industrial action by AWU rnembers against your 
employer, which may involve taking separately, ooncurrently and/or 
consecutiv,ely any or alll of the actions s.et out below: 

11. An unlimited number of bans for an indefinite period 011 rope access 
qualified employees preparing, finalising or slgn iing rescue plans? 

■ Yes - 38 (97.4%) 

■ No - 1 (2.6%) 
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